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Well, I'm still out with my Corvette enjoying 
our nice events, but the season is definitely 
winding down for the year.  About a dozen or 
so from the Club just got back from a nice 
wine tour in the Southern Tier, with a stop at 
Aunt Millie's for a bite to eat.  A great time 
was had by all.  Special thanks to Geanine for 
planning this event.  The fall foliage was 
beautiful. 
 
Just a reminder that nominations for election 
of officers is going to be opened up at our 
October meeting.  All offices are open and I'm 
hoping you will show team spirit and throw 
your hat in the ring. 
 
Early dues are coming in, which is great, it 
helps out with the NCCC membership.  This is 
very important for our club insurance. 
 
Looking forward to seeing you at our next 
meeting. 
 
 
 
Remember...Fun, Friends, Fiberglass (and 
Food too!)   
 
Randy Crist, President   

President’s Letter 
   
Get Well wishes to Rose Ricigliano 
who was hospitalized with a staph 
infection in her shoulder!! 
                 
  
*********************************** 

WELCOME TO OUR NEWEST 
MEMBERS 

 
Dave Crist 

Mark Stephen 
Thomas Dziedzic  

Mary Ann Kreamer 
 

*********************************** 
 

Happy Birthday to: 
 

Cindy Shephard (11/1) 
Linda Ross (11/5) 

Tom Kazmierczak (11/7) 
Judy Hylkema (11/13) 
Desiree Benoit (11/17) 
Jim Shemansky (11/23) 
Charlene Drogi (11/27) 
John Glennon (11/29) 

 
******************************************* 

 
 

Club Members:  You may order Club Clothing 
from Ad Works or Advanced Custom 

Embroidery.  Please see their business cards in 
this month’s newsletter.  

*********************************** 

 The Club’s mailing address is:  
 WNYCC 
 P O Box 9 
 West Seneca NY 14224 

   

 



  
MARK YOUR CALENDARS 

******************************** 
No July meeting will be held. 
 
Sun July 29    Family Picnic Meadow Lakes Pavillion #2 , Clarence Town Park, Clarence Center Road, Clarence;  Rain or Shine;    Arrive 
12pm, Lunch at 1pm provided by All Occasions Catering;  Menu:  Roast Beef/gravy, Fresh Cut BBQ Chicken, Pasta with red sauce, 
mashed potatoes, chef salad w/Italian dressing, Green beans, cheese & cracker platter.     Please bring a snack or dessert, a chair and 
whatever you want to drink,  Glass containers are not allowed.  If you have any questions, contact Debbie & Randy Crist at 716-937-9147   
 
Fri Aug 3 St Gabriel’s 11th Annual Super Cruise 5-9pm 
St Gabriel’s Church, 5271 Clinton St (1/4 mile east of Transit Rd), Elma NY ; $5 entry fee.  Food available for purchase. 
 
Sun Aug 5 Car and Bike Show at the Original Warehouse Restaurant    12-5pm 
4360 Milestrip Rd, Blasdell NY 14219, The restaurant is next to the Econo Lodge right off the 90 Exit 56. The band called The Wilies will 
be there.  No admission fee. 
 
Tues Aug 7 Buffalo Bisons vs Gwinett Stripes—Polish Night and Fireworks 
Tickets are $11 if we can get 20 persons to attend; 5-7pm Pre Game tent party featuring Polish food additional charge; Game is at 705pm 
Commitment needed by Sun July 29; please RSVP to Geanine 824-3982; Seats are under cover in level 200.   
  
Wed Aug 8  Chautauqua Adult Day Care  Meet at 1230pm— Event is 2-3pm 
Meet 12pm Meet at the Angola Rest Stop Milepost 447 (between exit 57A Eden – Angola and 58 Silver Creek) off the 90.; Leave promptly 
at 1230pm.  The Club has been asked to bring our Corvettes to the Chautauqua Adult Daycare, 663 Lakeview Ave, Jamestown NY 14701,  
716-499-9982. The residents will look at the cars and quite possibly want to sit in them.   
 
 
 
Sat Aug 11 Wiers’ Wine & Cheese Party  3pm 
Jim & Evelyn Wier have graciously offered their home for yet another party.  You are asked to bring a bottle of your favorite wine to share 
and either an appetizer, snack or dessert.   PLEASE RSVP TO GEANINE - 824-3982 or 445-8294 
 
Directions:  Jim & Evelyn Wier's house   (681-2592)   1690 Hall Road, Elma NY 14059 
From Transit Road, take Clinton Street (Rt 354) East (Lucky’s Rest is on the corner)    
Travel approximately 3 miles to Bowen Rd (Elma Grille is on the corner) 
Turn left on Bowen Rd (there is a traffic signal here) 
Travel less than a mile and Hall Road is on your right  
 
Wed Aug 15  Alden Cruise Night 5-8pm with a DJ from 5-7pm and Terry Buchwald as Elvis  7-9pm 
Parking lot behind the Alden Community Center, 13116 Main Street, Alden NY; Food available. Club member John Drogi is a sponsor of 
this event.   
 
Sat Aug 18  Monthly General Meeting at Bill Gray’s Restaurant & Abbott’s Frozen Custard  7pm 
8214 Main Street, Main Transit Plaza (630-0123).  The meting is in the private room which is reserved for us. 
(one week early due to Corvettes at Carlisle) 
 
Thurs Aug 23– Sun Aug 26 Corvettes at Carlisle—contact Pete R for info at 716-634-6101 
  
Sat Sept 1 Olcott Cruise Night 
4:30pm Meet at Sunny’s Drive In, 5780 S Transit Rd (716-433-4747), Past Rt 93, on the left side of the road, across from Tops.  We will 
eat here and then drive out together to the cruise night which runs from 6-9pm.  Please RSVP to Geanine. 
Note: Bring jackets – this is right on Lake Ontario will get chilly once the sun sets. 
 
Fri-Sun Sept 7-9 Watkins Glen weekend  -  Contact Nancy Egan for details at 716-998-1642 
 
Sun Sept 16   Corvettes of Buffalo Corvette Caravan  - Rain or Shine— 830am—3pm 
Meet at Paddock Chevrolet for coffee and Paula’s Donuts!  Limited to 150 Corvettes.   Luncheon at Antonio’s Banquets.  Corvette & 
Driver registration fee is $50.  For details contact Robert Joseph at 716-440-6091 or Norma Joseph at 716-440-1040. 
 
Wed Sept 19 WNYCC Fall Super Cruise (Rain Date Sept 20)  Col Matt Urban VFW Post 7275, 3741 Walden Ave, Lancaster NY  
 
Sat Dec 1 Christmas Party @ VFW Post- 
 
Sat Jan 19 Installation Dinner at Russell’s Steaks Chops & More 

  
MARK YOUR CALENDARS 

******************************** 
 

 
Sat Oct 26  General Meeting @ Denny's Restaurant, 4757 Transit Rd., Depew.   6pm  
The meeting will be one hour earlier so we can attend the Crash Cadillac Dance at the VFW Post; the room at 
Denny’s will be open at 5pm if you wish to have dinner with the meeting following at 6pm. 
Nomination of officers 
 
Sun Nov 10  Steak Dinner @ Lt Col Matt Urban VFW Post 7275, 3741 Walden Ave, Lancaster NY 14086   -  
The Club will meet there at 2pm.  Corvettes optional.  Dinner includes: 10-oz  steak with 3 sides  
 
Sat Nov 16 Bread & Wine Tour 
We will cruise to the Abbey of the Genesee, home of Monk’s Bread; view the mid-day Monk’s prayer service; head 
to Tom Wahl’s in Avon for lunch.  Then cruise to Deer Run Winery on Conesus Lake.  More details to follow. 
 
Sat Nov 23  General Meeting @ Denny's Restaurant, 4757 Transit Rd., Depew.   7pm  
Election of officers   
 
Sat Dec 7 Christmas Party @ Lt Col  Matt Urban VFW Post 7275, 3741 Walden Ave, Lancaster NY   
 
No December meeting 
 
 
 
Sat Jan 25  General Meeting @ Denny's Restaurant, 4757 Transit Rd., Depew.   7pm  
 
Sat Feb 22  General Meeting @ Denny's Restaurant, 4757 Transit Rd., Depew.   7pm  
 
Sat Mar 7 2020 Installation Dinner at Russell’s 
 
Mar 21-29, 2020 WNYCC Caribbean Cruise 
 
Sat Mar 28  General Meeting @ Denny's Restaurant, 4757 Transit Rd., Depew.   7pm  
 
Mon Sept 14, 2020 Annual Fall Cruise (Rain date Tues Sept 15) 



NOTE FROM THE EDITOR: 
Because so many photos are on the website and the size of the newsletter is getting too large, 
we will be limiting the number of photos we add to the newsletter.  Please check out the full 
range of photos on the website!!    Thank you to all members who continue to send us photos.  
 
******************************************************************************** 
NEWSLETTER SPONSORS 

The Western New York Corvette Club is looking for annual sponsors for our Club.  The Club Sponsor would give us 
a business card or artwork with pricing as follows: 
 
Business Card size Ad in the Newsletter and Website $25 
Business Card size Ad in the Newsletter and Website plus link to sponsor’s website $35 
Half page Ad in the Newsletter and Ad/Link on Website $50 
Full page Ad in the Newsletter and Ad/Link on Website $100 
 
We will send the sponsor a copy of the monthly Club newsletter.  Contact Gary Milsom at 668-8054 for more info. 

******************************************************************************************** 

2020 MEMBERSHIP DUES NOTICE 
 

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE DUE AND PAYABLE BEFORE NOVEMBER 15.   

FULL MEMBERS AND  ASSOCIATE MEMBERS DUES ARE $36.00 PER YEAR FOR AN INDIVIDUAL.   

CHECKS SHOULD BE MADE PAYABLE TO WNYCC and sent to: 

 

Michael Kreamer 

72 Rolling Hills Drive 

Orchard Park NY 14127 

 

If you have any quesƟons, you can contact Mike at 716‐662‐4111 

Please be aware if you do not pay your dues by November 15 you will be dropped from membership in the Club.  

This is in accordance with the Club By‐laws. 

 

WNYCC CLUB FUNDRAISER 
The WNYCC chrome license plate frames are available for $15 each.   This is a Club fundraiser and we are hoping 
all members will purchase at least one frame.  These frames are available from Pete Ricigliano 634-6101.  Checks 
should be made payable to WNYCC.  If you have already purchased a frame, thank you for supporting your Club!! 
 



New members:  Have you submitted your National Council of 
Corvette Clubs membership application yet? 

Who should complete applications:  New members of the WNYCC who haven’t previously completed the National Council of Corvette Clubs 
application form. 
Our goal is to have all applications in hand by November 15, 2019—remember that the club will pay for one membership per address for 2020 
(Spouse or Companion membership is optional and at a cost to you of $10). 
 If you need an application or a sample of what a completed application looks like email me at cdrmetz@msn.com. 

If you completed a NCCC application last year, do not complete one this year. 
Do not submit applications to NCCC. 
If you have any questions call me at 662-0734. 
We are all volunteers trying to get a job done—if you haven’t completed the application please take care 

of it today and if you have, thank you! 
Completed applications can be mailed to our treasurer, Michael Kreamer, 72 Rolling Hills Drive, Orchard 

Park, NY 14127 or given to Mike at a monthly meeting. 
For more information of who is covered by this membership see the below link:  

https://www.corvettesnccc.org/Insurance/insurance_lin_message_2016_OctoberWho.pdf 
For more information about what is covered by this membership see the below link: 

https://www.corvettesnccc.org/Insurance/insurance_lin_message_2016_NovemberWhat.pdf 
 

 

Nomination of Officers: 
 
At the October meeting, we are accepting nominations of officers. You must be a full member who has attended four 
meetings and/or events in the past year to be eligible to be nominated. 
 
High Level Description of Positions: 
 
President: runs meetings and appoints committees 
 
Vice President:  in absence of President, will run meetings and appoint committees; serves as Chairperson of By Laws 
and runs the Annual Family Picnic. 
 
Treasurer: has care and custody of all money belonging to the Club; shall give an account of finances at the meetings; 
 
Secretary: keep minutes and records of the Club; attend to all correspondence and present any communications to 
the Club 
 
Board of Director(s) 
The business of this organization shall be managed by a Board of Directors consisting of two members at large, the 
officers, and the past President.  The Past President shall serve one year only.  After one year, the Past President will 
no longer serve on the Board.  This position will then be opened to any full member to run for the Board. 
 
Note: the Past President Pete Ricigliano has served his one year team and therefore this position is also open so 
there are 3 open Board positions for 2020.   



The white car in the background is at The Pierce Arrow Museum in Buffalo, but of course is not a Pierce Arrow.  
Instead it is one of the first Corvettes (1953) sporting a $3,513 MSRP, and 253 cu. in, 150 hp,  in-line 6 cylinder engine 
with automatic transmission (C-8’s?).  All had heaters, AM radios, plastic windows, and all were Polo White, with 
Sportsman Red interiors and black convertible tops.   They were designed as a sport car and of the 300 produced in 
1953, there are over 200 to be know in existence today.  The first ones manufactured had to be manually rolled off the 
assembly line due to electrical issues over the poor grounding connections caused from the fiber glass bodies.  Their 
badge, The Corvette, was found in a search of the dictionary and was a fast, easy to maneuver ship.  While the initial 
years were iffy for GM to continue with production of the “sport car”, they were challenged to stay the course and not 
be out done as Ford released the 2 seat “luxury” Thunderbird in 1955.  The rest is incredible history for our club 
members and if given the chance we should all be willing to trade our newer, decked out Corvettes for one of these!   
(Check out the now retail values of  “the white, black, and red 53’s”.)  



Hi Everyone!! 
 
October is flying by and the Christmas toy drive for St. Christopher’s Outreach is well underway. So far I collected $675 
from 25 members. It was voted that the club treasury will no longer donate to the toy drive so this project depends on the 
generosity of our members. 
 
Last year 36 members donated a total of $1400 and we purchased toys and gifts for the children of the less fortunate 
families in our community. It’s not too late to donate. Please text me (716-867-0860) or email me (pattio214@yahoo.com) 
with the amount you want to give so I can include it with the money I have now and buy more gifts. You can mail me a 
check or pay me at the October & November meetings. Also, if you’re going on the wine cruise Saturday, October 19, I’ll be 
there to collect any donations. 
 
Bob and I will delivered the toys to the Outreach Center November 6 or 7 so we need to complete our shopping within the 
next 2.5 weeks!! 
 
Thank you for your generosity for the children who may not otherwise receive a gift for Christmas!! 
 
Patti O’Connor 
150 Patricia Drive 
Tonawanda, NY 14150 
716-867-0850 

WINTER STORAGE FOR C5, C6, C7 

Shared by Gary Milsom 

If you store your C5, C6 or C7 CorveƩes for the winter or longer, you should watch this video from Paul Koerner, a GM World Class 
Technician who can be found wrenching on CorveƩes at Jackson Chevrolet in Middletown, CT. 

In his latest facebook video, Paul highlights Chevrolet engineering’s recommendaƟons for storing C5, C6 and C7 CorveƩes with only a 
quarter tank of gas. And to demonstrate why, Paul is showing a fuel system out of a 2014 CorveƩe with the emphasis on the fuel level 
module that includes the float, fuel sending unit, and fuel pump. 
 

Facebook Video Link: 

hƩps://www.facebook.com/corveƩemechanic/posts/2201131683232997 

 
When you store your later model CorveƩe with a full tank of fuel, Paul shows how the sending unit sensor card contact point on the 
float would actually be submerged in fuel. That’s not an issue with normal driving because the sending unit float moving up and down 
helps keep the contacts clean. However, should it remain submerged over long storage periods, sulfur contaminants in the fuel can 
change the resistance of the sending card, causing issues with the fuel system. 

The reason why most people were taught to fill up their tanks before a long‐term storage would be to keep moisture out of the fuel 
tank. Paul then shows how the CorveƩe fuel system is a closed system designed to keep moisture out and that’s why you can store 
your CorveƩe with just a quarter tank of fuel. 

Sulfur contaminated fuel level sensors due to storing CorveƩe with a full tank can happen and create huge expense, so do NOT STORE 
c5/c6/c7 with more than a 1/4 tank of fuel. Let’s see why!!! CauƟon: 4 min video 
 



WATKINS GLEN  ‐  SEPTEMBER 6 ‐ 8 



WATKINS GLEN  ‐  SEPTEMBER 6 ‐ 8 





FALL CRUISE SEPTEMBER 18 



FALL CRUISE SEPTEMBER 18 



VERMONT TRIP   ‐ September 27, 2019 





















APPLEFEST—HILTON, NY  AUTO SHOW AND CRAFT SHOW—OCTOBER 5, 2019 







 

 

 

DROGI & SONS 
Automotive, Inc. 

24-HOUR TOWING & FLATBED SERVICE 
12182 Walden Avenue, Alden, NY 14004 

 

716-937-9918 

Present your WNYCC Membership Card and Receive: 
 

10% off any Mechanical Repair over $100 

$100 off any Collision Deductible 
 

We Do Everything from Small Dings to Complete Paint Restoration 














